Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 21 September 2023 Term: Three Volume: Eleven





CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Thursday 21 September

- Assembly, Year 4
- End of Term 3, for students
- Canteen Open

Friday 22 September

Pupil Free Day (Staff Development Day) **SCHOOL HOLIDAYS**

Monday 9 October

First day of Term 4 Wednesday 11 October

Canteen Open

Thursday 12 October

Canteen Open

Friday 13 October Canteen Open

Wednesday 18 October

- Canteen Open
- Cleaners Appreciation Day

Thursday 19 October

Canteen Open

Friday 20 October

Canteen Open

Tuesday 24 October

Year 1, Brownes Dairy Excursion. 12:30—2:00pm Wednesday 24 October

Canteen Open

Thursday 25 October

Canteen Open

Friday 27 October

- Assembly Languages
- World Teachers Day
- P&C Halloween Disco
- Canteen Open

Monday 30 October

- Food Bank visit. 2:30pm
- School Board Meeting. 5:30pm
- P&C Meeting. 6:45pm

Interschool Athletics Carnival

Camboon was the organising school for the Jumps and Throws and Athletics Interschool carnivals and both carnivals were a definite success.

Congratulations and well done to Mr Gaspar and his team for the awesome effort. It was lovely to hear all the positive feedback and I even got an email from a parent at another school commending the organisation. I also want to congratulate all of our students for their wonderful efforts and especially for their positive attitudes. I loved hearing the excitement when our competitors came off the bus.

Assembly

Congratulations and well done to students in Rooms 9 and 10 and to Ms Long and Miss Le on an amazing assembly. I was impressed with their Waltzing Matilda item and the amazing iMovie they created. It also looked like they had lots of fun presenting and creating.

Staff Development Day

We will be spending tomorrow reviewing our Business Plan and planning for our next 3 year plan. Staff will also be looking at our NAPLAN data and sharing lots of their best practices and learning from each other.

Staffing, Term 4.

I am pleased to advise that Mrs Simone Andrews was the successful applicant for the Manager Corporate Services permanent position. She has previously done some relief work at Camboon and is thrilled to be starting in Term 4. I would like to sincerely thank Ms Bronwyn Sinclair for undertaking the interim MCS position and for doing such an amazing job in what was a very difficult time with so many staff changes in the office, and while I was on leave.

Unfortunately Mrs Pesce will not be returning to Camboon in Term 4. Mrs Nguyen will continue as deputy and Miss Jones will continue in Room 1. I thank everyone for their continued support and understanding.

Holidays

I hope all families get to spend some time relaxing and maybe reading together or learning a new skill together. My aim is to learn a new hobby these holidays and finish reading my book.



Tanice Cuculoska

Principal

Royal Show Scarecrow

We are excited to present Camboon's entry into the 'Celebrating Diversity in Agriculture' Scarecrow Competition at the 2023 Perth Royal Show.

Our amazing scarecrow was assembled by the Year 2, Room 3 class and delivered to the showgrounds by Mrs

If you are attending the Royal Show, please vote via the QR code located at the entrance of the Scarecrow Exhibit;



located in the Jubilee Pavilion near the animals. By voting, our school can be in the running to win money.

Thank you for your support.



Before School, After School and Vacation Care

onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Contact Care for Kids OSHC on 0456 857 463

or camboonoshc@careforkidswa.net.au

or obtain a flyer from the school office. FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS,



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

MERIT AWARDS

Thursday, 21st September 2023

Congratulations to the following students,

who were awarded Merit Awards during todays assembly.

EC2	Duc Huy P	Sidiki Ś	Willow G
EC3	Harry M	Jacob H	
Room 1	Cleo H	Ishaan D	
Room 2	Stefano N	Tara P	
Room 3	Eldric N		
Room 4	Hayley H	Yug P	
Room 7	Harrison N	Luca M	
Room 8	Denysha G	Oliver M	
Room 9	Christian E	Levi E	
Room 10	Aprile B	Charlie H	
Room 15	Alex V	Ryan N	
Room 16	Kailen O	Nabila B	Tyler G
Room 17	Gabriella D	Mihail N	Yahye A
145A			



SWIMMING CANCELLED

Due to circumstances out of our control, swimming lessons, which were scheduled for Wednesday 11 October to Friday 20 October have been cancelled. Renovations at Bayswater Waves have made the indoor pool inaccessible.



Those families who have already paid for swimming lessons have the following options:

Option 1: CREDIT STUDENT ACCOUNT - Keep the money in the student's individual account as credit, money can be used for future payments, incursions, excursions or voluntary contributions (until credit is used). Should you choose this option there is no need to contact the school.

Option 2: REFUND PAYMENT - Money is refunded. If this is the preferred option, please email the following information to Camboonps@education.wa.edu.au by **Friday 13 October** for refund.

Account Name:

BSB:

Account Number:

Student/s name:

Please note refunds will only be direct deposit, cash cannot be refunded. Refunds will take time and will not begin until after Friday 13 October.

Thank you for understanding and your patience.

Aussie of the Month

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our September Aussie of the Month recipient



Ksenija, Room 8.

MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by

Congratulations to our September Smiles and Kindness recipient



Ihapera, Room 2.

News from the P&C





SATURDAY 14TH OCTOBER

SAUSAGE SIZZLE & CAKE STALL







CAMBOON PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C ASSOC



CAMBOON PRIMARY SCHOOL is participating in the Wonder Recycling Rewards Program again for 2023.

Wonder Recycling Rewards is a fun and easy program for Aussie schools* to recycle bread bags. Once collected, Wonder will turn the plastic into wonderful things like school* play equipment!

So, start collecting any plastic bags that you buy your bread in. Bring plastic bread bags into the school library where you will find a collection box.





@ Seasonal Brewing, Maylands

Monday 2 Oct, 7pm

Sustainable
BAYSWATER

Film Screening

Motherload is an award-winning documentary that uses the cargo bike as the vehicle for exploring parenthood in this digital age of climate change.

Filmmaker and new mum of twins, Liz Canning, looks at the history of women and cycling, and how bicycles can build community and change the world.



KidSport enables eligible Western Australian children aged 5 to 18 years (with a valid Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card) to participate in community sport by offering them financial assistance of up to \$300 per financial year.

Parents and guardians can apply for KidSport online. Applications are assessed by the local government in which the child resides or by the Kidsport team at DLGSCO. If applications are approved, a voucher will be emailed to you. Vouchers can be used as payment for registration, membership or participation fees.

For more information please visit the following link

KidSport (dlgsc.wa.gov.au)





Dear Primary School Community,

To celebrate the holiday season, I'd like to invite all students in Years 1 to 4 to enter my Christmas Card Competition.

To enter the competition, students are asked to draw a picture of what Christmas time means to them.

The three winning Christmas designs will appear on my official Christmas Card - which will be sent to thousands of families in Cowan to wish them a Merry Christmas and spread the joy of the holidays.

Entries should be on an A4 piece of paper, with the child's name, age, and school attached - these details will appear on the final card. If you have any further questions, please contact me on anne.aly.mp@aph.gov.au or phone my office on 9409 4517.

Details of the competition are:

Christmas Card Competition

Open to all Year 1-4 students in Cowan
Closing Date: Friday, 20 October 2023.
Entries to be mailed to: PO Box 219, Kingsway, WA 6065
Emailed to: anne.aly.mp@aph.gov.au (high resolution if possible)
Or delivered to: Office of Dr Anne Aly MP, Tenancy 3, Level 1, 31 Cedric St, Stirling 6021
Winners announced: Friday, 10 November 2023

It would be great if you could encourage your students to enter. Perhaps consider integrating the activity into your program of teaching for the semester.

I will be presenting prizes to the students after the winners are announced. I look forward to seeing the wonderful and creative entries from your students.

Warm regards





Orientation Day at Hampton SHS – November 27, 2023

Students attending Orientation Day MUST be fully enrolled. All students wishing to enrol for 2024 need to submit an application to enrol form with documentation. Please refer to the website for an application form or phone 6235 7100 for assistance.

Places are limited so act promptly to avoid disappointment.

2024 INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC SCHOOL SERVICES

HAMPTON

Year 7 is the final opportunity for new students to join the Instrumental Music School Services (IMSS) program. The IMSS program provides students with weekly lessons (free); an instrument available for hire for the first year of tuition on selected instruments (including routine maintenance); and performance opportunities throughout the year, either as a soloist or as part of an ensemble. Beginner places in the IMSS program are limited and expressing interest upon enrolment will not guarantee a position.

There are a number of factors pertaining to selection into the IMSS Program. Students need to be deemed suitable by current teachers; deemed suitable by the IMSS teachers if short-listed; not already learning the same instrument selected privately; achieve excellence in the music aptitude (MAI) test and have a high level of student support.

Beginner Students are offered tuition in flute, clarinet, alto saxophone, trumpet, trombone, drums and percussion, bass guitar, guitar and vocals (not all offered instruments may run in 2024).

Some instruments can be hired for the first year of tuition through IMSS for \$110 (which includes routine maintenance).

It is an expectation that IMSS music students will practice daily as well as attend all rehearsals and performances.

IMSS lessons are conducted within the student timetable, meaning that IMSS students may miss part of their regular class lesson to attend their IMSS music lesson. Students are responsible for catching up on any work they missed while at their IMSS lesson.

Continuing Students: Year 7 students who were enrolled in the IMSS program in primary school will continue to receive lessons on their instrument at Hampton SHS.

For further information contact Nicole Whiteside on Nicole.Whiteside2@education.wa.edu.au or (08) 6235 7100.





library.bayswater.wa.gov.au

Maylands Library
The RISE, 28 Eighth Ave

Morley Library 240 Walter Rd West 9272 0980

